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Meetings commence at 7pm in 
Biddulph Library. Admission is free 
for society members and £2 for 
non-members. 

Spring 2017 Programme 
Monday 16th January 2017 
‘Local Small Mines in the 
Biddulph area’ :  Jonathan 
Fryer 
Monday 20th  February 2017 
‘Protecting our footpaths’: 
Brian Nightingale 
Monday  20th March 2017 
AGM followed by slide shows, 
genealogy materials, maps, 
book stall  etc 
You may also be interested in the 
following Congleton History 
Society meetings held at 
Congleton Library Meeting Room 
at 7.30p.m. 
January 11th  2017 
The History of Arighi Bianchi: 
Nick Bianchi 
February 8th 2017 
From Copper to Velvet: Ian 
Doughty  

 
 

 

 

John Dixon has made the following suggestions: 
 1.‘Probably taken late 1959 early 1960s based on the Please pay 
Driver (or similar) in the window by the door. 2 Location - not so 
easy, the advert on the wall in the background appears to be for 
Bakewell Show - held early August I believe. 3 The van appears 
to have a Cheshire registration (as has 699) but that could be a 
white herring for saying the location. 4 At this stage I'll say not 
Well Street, Walley Street or Wilmslow. Buxton or Macc maybe 
but a big "if". From memory the rear of Macclesfield depot looked 
nothing like this. Why would it be at any of those depots with that 
destination showing?  
There was nothing like this background at Well Street and prior to 
moving to Walley Street buses were also parked at Ernies off 
Congleton Road and again the background does not fit. It appears 
to be on hard standing wherever it is and I would also rule out the 
"Tip" at Congleton.’    All this from just one photograph! 

 

 

Do you have something of interest 
that you would like to add to the 
next newsletter? Please submit any 
suggestions to Elaine Heathcote or 
email to   e_heathcote@yahoo.com 

Wedding day help…. Does 
anyone have any connections to 
the following people: Esther 
Copeland and Walter Jeffries 
who were married at St. 
Lawrence in November 1919. 
They had links with the 
Gardeners’ Arms, Brown Lees. 
Please ask for the contact details 
of Steve Jefferies if you can help. 

This recent addition to the archives has created some interest 
amongst the ‘bus group’. Adrian Lawton writes: ‘the main Biddulph 
to Congleton service was 25. Service 25B was one bus each way 
from Gillow Heath to the Congleton mills. I think that Hilda Bailey 
originally started a service and this may well have had its origins 
with her. You would therefore expect a bus showing this service to 
be either in Biddulph, Gillow Heath or Congleton. I think that 
(M.H.) shown after Gillow Heath is an abbreviation for "mission 
hall".’ 
Our problem is identifying the location of the photo with the 
background advert for Bakewell show. 

 

Recently deposited in archives by Barry Milner: Huge collection of documents on Greenway Bank and the country 
park. Please ask Elaine if you would like to borrow the collection. 
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Left: The Clough – new postcard 
added to archives. 
Richard Dean was pleased to see the 
photograph in the last Newsletter of 
the bridge across the stream in 
Biddulph Clough, “which is particularly 
interesting as this area was drowned 
when the Dye works built their dam to 
create a reservoir (does anyone have 
a date for this work?)  
The reservoir was later drained when 
the Dye works closed, and one of the 
stone bridge abutments can still be 
found”.  
Richard is keen to see any other old 
photographs taken in the Clough – 
even simple snaps of people such that 
shown in September can reveal in the 
background evidence of footpaths, 
bridges, and changes in vegetation. 

 

 

 
 

At the Border History Fair held in Congleton on the 8th October we received an interesting request for 
further information from Kay Washbrook. On researching one of her ancestors, ‘Paul Bailey’ , a 
shoemaker , she noted the following comment recorded by Rev. Hadfield at the burial of Paul on June 
3rd 1841 at St. Lawrence: 

‘An old Jacobin of AD 1792’ 
The register records that he died on June 1st aged 77 years and was of ‘near Biddulph Hall Gates.’  
Jacobins were English reformers of the late eighteenth century and it would appear that they were 
given this name by their opposers – who feared a repetition of the revolutionary acts that had taken 
place in France.  
The reformers worked more for constitutional and civil changes rather than social and economic ones. 
Can anyone share any knowledge of Jacobins – does anyone know of others in the area? Was Biddulph 
a ‘hot bed’ of reform in 1792? Paul Bailey’s beliefs must have impacted significantly on the community 
for the Rev. Hadfield to add the detail to the burial register. If anyone can help Kay, please ask Elaine 
for contact details. 

Up to no good……. 
Recent acquisitions to the archives include a selection 
of summonses from the 1870s for the Biddulph area. 
There are the usual cases of being drunk and 
disorderly, poaching and some instances of very poor 
and threatening behavior. 
William Garside, joiner, took his young apprentice 
Enoch Plant to court for failing to keep to his terms and 
conditions! There are a number of summonses for 
failing to send children to school. One is accompanied 
by a very sad little letter from a doctor, who reported 
that the child’s foot was sore due to damage from frost. 
In another, Elizabeth Finney named James Whitehurst 
as the father of her child in a Bastardy Summons. 
Whitehurst seemed intent on refuting this and called 
many witnesses while Elizabeth had only one. 

View on our website www.bdghs.org.uk 

 

By Geraldine Outhwaite 
(From the author of “Marriage in The Biddulph 

District -The 1830s to The 1970s.”) 

Coming out for Christmas– a new book which 

documents women’s working lives in the area in 

the post Second World War period, namely the 

decades of the 1940s and 1950s  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

THE LUNAR SOCIETY 
PRESENTS 

THE BOULTON & WATT 
LECTURE 

15th December 2016 
 Stoke Minster, Glebe 
Street, Stoke at 10.a.m 
Two celebrated speakers 
with a modern take on the 
Enlightenment will tackle 
ñIndustrial Revolution ï 
Stoke-on-Trentôs Past, 
Present and Future.ò 
Mark Miopdownik – 
Professor of Materials and 
Society, UCL, London  
and Tristram Hunt MP – 
Historian, Author & 
Politician. 
jeremy.herbert2@stoke.gov.uk 

 

Book Launch: Biddulph Library: 
3rd December 

mailto:jeremy.herbert2@stoke.gov.uk

